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Following receipt of your letter dated 27-Oct-2022 Ref: 2021/92603 in connection with the
proposed Amazon Storage and Distribution Warehouse, I wish to further object this planning
application in the strongest terms.
 
I stand by my original objection reasonings and would furthermore like to add additional
comments to the revised plans.
 
One of my main concerns is how these plans ever realised the size that is currently in application.
 
There is no dispute that this piece of land was released from greenbelt and was allocated as
employment use, however it was with good reason the local plan published in February 2019
reduced the size of the area to be developed from 24.57 hectares to 10.68 hectares. There has
been no justification or accountability for ignoring this and allowing the applicants to proceed
with a proposed development that would cover the entire site meaning an additional access
point being required (i.e. Whitechapel Road).
 
As the applicants have been asked numerous times by Kirklees Highways to remove the
Whitechapel Road entrance, if they reduced the size of the unit as was originally planned for the
land, then only one point of access would be required (i.e. Whitehall Road). 

You would find that local residents would be more inclined to consider a proposal of this size as
originally planned for the land.
 
There really should be questioning as to how the amendment at local plan stage was completely
ignored and how this proposal is still being considered.
 
I support Save Our Spen’s representation on this planning application as I share its concerns.
 
Please publish my comments anonymously.

Regards




